16/10 Bd. Mig. _

2f

River
I];Z::iline: 7/9/10 by 12 noon

Walter Schiller

13608 Catico Village Dr
Bakersfield, CA 93306
Luckylame®@bak.rr.com

DE@EWE

FER -8 2010

February 3, 2010

Jeanine Townsend
Clerk of the Board

State Water Resources Control Board SWRCB EXECUTIVE

Po Box 100
Sacramen__to CA. 96812~0100

Comment Letter 2/16/10 Board Meeting Item Order Kern River

Dear Ms. Townsend

I am writing to support the City of Bakersfield’s application to run available water down the Kern river
riverbed. I feel it is imperative to help replenish the aquifer under the riverbed that will ensure water for
present and future generations thal rely on the underground aquifer for all water needs, for drinking water
and Ag uses as well. The prosperity of the California agriculture and the future of California growth and
prosperity depend on adequate water for all. Restoring the natural environment of the Kern river that runs
thought Bakersfield will also provide a natural riparian for wildlife.The return of the water to the Kern
riverbed in Bakersfield will also provide recreation the the people who live and visit Bakersfield. -

Iurge the State Water Resources Control Board to appfove the draft recommendation to find that the
Kern river is not fully appropriated and to support the City of Bakersfield is the request for the
unappropriated water to run down the Kern river Channel.

Walter Schiller







